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Kings Point campground at
Horsethief Reservoir reopens

BY NICOLE BLANCHARD
nblanchard@idahostatesman.com

A popular Idaho camp-
ground has reopened after
being shuttered for the
summer for renovations,
and it won’t be the last
site in the area to receive
an upgrade.

Kings Point camp-
ground at Horsethief
Reservoir, located about
two hours north of Boise
near Cascade, now boasts
regraded campsites, new
asphalt pads for recre-
ational vehicles, new
compacted sand tent pads
with fire rings and regrad-
ed and blacktopped boat
ramps and fishing areas,
according to Scott Gill, a
member of the Y Camp

~ advisory board. -

“It rivals any state
park,” Gill said in a phone

. . SCOTT GILL
Recent upgrades at Kings Point campground near

Horsethief Reservoir include regraded and repaved
roads, as well as pads for recreational vehicles and tents.

interview. “It rivals any
national site at Redfish

Lake.? .-.

Though they’re on Ida-
ho Department of Fish
and Game property, the
campsites surrounding
Horsethief Reservoir have
been managed by the
Treasure Valley Family
YMCA, whose Y Camp:
Horsethief Reservoir site
is nearby. The YMCA and
IDFG struck the deal in
2017 in an attempt to cut
down on Fish and Game
expenditures at the site
and improve the area
surrounding the Y Camp,
which at times was blight-
ed by rowdy campers and
inadequate bathroom
facilities.

“There was no fee (to
camp there) and people
were abusing the use of
the public campgrounds,”
Gill said. “There were a

significant number of
calls to the Valley County
Sheriff’s Office.”

Kings Point closed in
mid-July to allow for con-
struction. Gill said the
campground is the only

_one of the six at the reser-

voir that is open year-
round.

“We’re pretty proud of
not only the improve-
ments going on at the
campgrounds but also

‘making it more family-

friendly and a safer envi-
ronment for recreational
users to enjoy,” Gill said.
Construction on Kings
Point cost about
$725,000, Gill said, the
bulk of which came from
grants for improving RV
camping opportunities.
Additional funds came

from the $15 usage fee
implemented at
Horsethief in 2017.

It’s not the first im-
provement made at the
site since the 2017 deal —
nor will it be the last. In
2018, officials added
hookups to the camp-
ground on the northeast -
shore, which cost -
$480,000, Gill said. Next
year they’ll use a
$900,000 grant to up-
grade Osprey Bay and
Easter Point. Additionally,
there are plans to improve
the Timber Bay and Bear

. Knob sites in the future.

Gill also said the YMCA
plans to set-up a camp
host on the west side of
the reservoir, where the
bulk of the campsites are.
Currently the only camp
host in the area is north-
west of the reservoir. He
said the Y already has
received approval to run
electricity to the area and
dig a well.



